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I hope that everyone had a Christmas season filled with joy. 

A new start to an old Catholic Women’s League year. 

As I was going through all the yearend reports that I have received these past weeks I noticed that there 
are many councils that do not contribute any projects under the National Voluntary Fund. I wondered if 
these are groups that you do not know or know what these groups do. I will be working with our 
Community Life Chairperson Mary Ann Horne-White and Denise Lalonde-Morris Christian Family Life 
Chairperson to inform you of what each groups focus is. 

January we focus on Catholic Near East Association. Mary Ann has explained a reason for this focus. 

Catholic Near East Association will be represented at the 2020 convention. 

Mary Ann also mentions Euthanasia Prevention Coalition. Alex will be coming to each region to speak 
and will be at the 2020 convention. Most councils donate to this organization already but a little more is 
greatly needed as Canada has no laws protecting the unborn and has laws for assisted murder to be an OK 
situation. 

I ask that you research this group and donate to it. If you have not in the past when you give now is 
unexpected and will gratefully accepted. If everyone gives a little it becomes a lot. 

Remember to put these groups in your budgets as you prepare for 2020. 

 
Blessings 

Cam 
	

	
	
	
	


